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EDITORIAL 

SALUTATIONS TO MAURICE JOLY, HAROLD WAYLAND AND THE NEW EDITORS 

It is with great regret that Maurice Joly and Harold Wayland, due to 

their retirement from the institutions they were associated with for many 

years, found it necessary to terminate their appointments as Editors of BIO-

RHEOLOGY. The Publishers and I should like to express our gratitude to both 

of them for their many contributions to our Journal. 

Maurice Joly has been an Editor of BIORHEOLOGY since the beginning of the 

journal in 1962. He also acted as Acting Co-Editor-in-Chief from June 1974 to 

September 1975 when he kindly took over the duties of George W. Scott Blair 

who was incapacitated due to an accident and eye operations. During this time 

he has been most helpful in making important editorial decisions and also in 

editing with me the Proceedings of the Second International Congress of Bio­

rheology, held at the Weizmann Institute of Science in Rehovot, Israel. These 

congress contributions were published in several issues of our journal. As an 

Editor, he has been most helpful during the nineteen years of his association 

with Dur journal, including the past three years when BIORHEOLOGY became a 

journal for rapid publication, as well as since 1974, when BIORHEOLOGY became 

a bi-monthly pUblication. 

The special issue for the Third International Congress of Biorheology 

Volume 15, Numbers 5/6, 1978 was dedicated to Maurice Joly. It contains a re­

port I wrote on the Poiseuille Award dedicated to him by the International So­

ciety of Biorheology, Syoten Oka's presentation address at the Poiseuille Gold 

Medal Award Ceremony and Maurice Joly's Poiseuille Award Lecture. The double 

issue also listed nearly thirty main publications by Maurice Joly and associ­

ates. Maurice Joly's counsel in many editorial decisions, in particular dur­

ing the past few years, has been most helpful to me and T should like to take 

this opportunity to thank him for all he did for our journal also in my capa­

city as member of the Council of our Society. 

Harold Wayland served well as an Editor for the past three years and I 

regret that he could not- complete his term of six years. 

The Readers of BIORHEOLOGY will join me in our very best wishes to Maurice 

Jo.ly and Harold Wayland for good health as well as for any scientific contri-

butions they may make during their retirement. Our Readers will be interested 

to learn that both intend to continue, as much as possible, with their scien­

tific research in biorheology and other areas of interest to them. 

It is a tribute to Maurice Joly, Harold Wayland and our other Editors who 

have served or are serving that BIORHEOLOGY, the official journal of the In­

ternational Society of Biorheology, is the leading journal in all fields of 

our growing science of biorheology and that our journal enjoys a high reputa­

tion in the scientific community. 

It is with great pleasure that the Publishers and I welcome our new Edi-
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tors, J.e. Healy of Saint-Etienne, France and Mitchell Litt of Philadelphia, 

Pennsylvania, U.S.A., who have taken on the duties of Maurice Joly and Harold 

Wayland. 

I am confident that our Editors and Authors will continue to maintain the 

high standing of BIORHEOLOGY as a significant international scientific jour­

nal. 

The Publishers and I extend our best wishes for 1980 to the Readers of 

BIORHEOLOGY. 

Alfred L. Copley 

Editor-in-Chief 


